



# Lorette Minor Hockey Board Minutes

July 15, 2020

07:00pm

---

**Attendees:** Dan Gilbertson, Kevin Hudson, Aimee Dickey, Tammy Reimer, Heather Elands, Graham Eason, Laird Laluk (phone), Martin Lajoie, Frank Hrynchuk, Jason Adamus

**Regrets:** Jeff Morton

## *Minutes*

---

**Agenda item:** Adopt Agenda

First Motion: Frank Hrynchuk  
Second Motion: Jason Adamus  
All in Favour

---

**Agenda item:** Adopt Minutes

First Motion: Jason Adamus  
Second Motion: Martin Lajoie  
All in Favour

---

**Agenda item:** Development **Presenter:** Laird

**Discussion:**

- Sharing camps in our region through the website. Promoted Zajac, Funk (Landmark), Steinbach Pistons.
- Discussed outside organization vs internal association coaches to run development camps.
- Guy St. Vincent will be working with coaches on goalie development this year. Also further planning on coaching development for players.
- Planning on initiating a Development Committee – including LMH coaches and parents

---

**Agenda item:** Ice **Presenter:** Graham

**Discussion:**

- Will connect with the RM to advocate for extra cleaning staff, etc. to meet COVID-19 requirements.
- Changes required to comply with COVID-19 recommendations will increase costs.
- Need to look at taking the extra ice in Landmark before they sell it.
- Plan and assume – 25% less ice availability

---

**Agenda item:** Female Hockey **Presenter:** Lesa

**Discussion:**

- Welcome to Lesa as the new Female Hockey Rep.
- Thank you to Tammy for her years of services on the LMH Board.
- Eastman still planning on moving forward with dual roster teams. Interlake interested in joining Eastman (their home games would be in Stonewall).

- Our parents have expressed concerns with the way female hockey was set up last year – including not having enough teams to play and the playoff set up.
- Female summit to come – date to be determined.
- Eastman considering a PeeWee AA team.

---

**Agenda item:** Return to Hockey

**Presenter:** Dan

**Discussion:**

- Hockey Manitoba to put out a statement related to plan for upcoming season soon – supposed to be July 15th.
- Eastman summit coming – date to be announced.

---

**Agenda item:** Registration

**Presenter:** Dan/Kevin

**Discussion:**

- Other associations are sending out emails to gather information (intentions) on number of kids planning to register for the upcoming season to help planning. We will plan to do the same as it is important to understand for planning purposes.

---

**Agenda item:** Other

**Discussion:**

- Dan received a request advocating for removing hitting from bantam hockey at certain tiers (in keeping with direction of Hockey Winnipeg) with Eastman Minor Hockey
  - Decision – requests to be sent to LMH board for review